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To: 		Physicians and Health Services Directors, Central Zone
 
From:   	Dr. Clinton Campbell, Hematopathologist, Blood Transfusion Service, Central Zone
		Dr. Calvino Cheng, Hematopathologist, Blood Transfusion Service, Central Zone
	Dr. Irene Sadek, Medical Director, Blood Transfusion Service, Central Zone
            
Date:		June 22, 2017
	 
Subject: 	Guidelines for ordering intravenous immune globulin and monitoring for 				hemolysis due to passive ABO isohemagglutinins 
Canada has one of the highest intravenous immune globulin (IVIG) utilization rates in the world. A rare but well-described adverse event associated with administration of IVIG is premature destruction of recipient red blood cells (hemolytic transfusion reaction) due to passive transfer of ABO isohemagglutinins (anti-A, anti-B or anti-AB antibodies) present in the IVIG product. IVIG-associated hemolysis occurs in non-blood group O patients (primarily group A, but also in group B and group AB patients), and is a considered a serious adverse event. 
Canadian Blood Services (CBS) has recommended increased hemovigilance with all patients receiving IVIG.  If cases of IVIG-associated hemolysis are suspected, and continued administration of IVIG is required, the use of a reduced titer IVIG product is recommended. A new IVIG product (Privigen) is currently available and has a reduced titre of anti-A and anti-B isohemagglutinins, thereby offering a specific medical intervention that may enhance patient safety in the setting of suspected hemolysis. 
Starting August 1, 2017, the process of requesting and obtaining IVIG in NSHA Central Zone will be changing as follows:
· Specific IVIG dosing, in g/kg, will be required on the pre-printed order (PPO)
In addition, for all non-group O patients (blood group A, B or AB): 
· Hemoglobin (CBC) will be required before both the administration of the first dose of IVIG (new PPO) and prior to administration of subsequent doses (standing PPO).  This will allow for laboratory screening for possible IVIG-associated hemolysis.
Specific details of these changes can now be found on our revised PPO. 
If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Clinton Campbell at 902-473-4170 / clinton.campbell@nshealth.ca. 
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